Byron giving the lecture to a room full of 150 new

staff and 65 senior staff. My coaching group

June 25, 2013
Dear Friends,

Can you think of a time when you said “Yes” to something that sounded like a good thing and then
when you got into it found out there was a lot more “good” than you thought? Being a coach for the
Bible Study Methods Class is a recent example for me.

I have been:

Having sweet heart to heart conversations with some of the women in my coaching group.
Sharing about being in ministry for 30 years with people who are just starting out.
Modeling a love relationship with God in the midst of a crazy schedule.

Gaining insight into a passage in Ephesians I've read over on my way to other parts of the
book.

Learning a solid approach to study God’s Word.

Growing more in how to write good questions for small group Bible studies.

Giving constructive feedback on each worksheet for those in my coaching group.

Gaining an ever increasing appreciation for God’s Word and the fullness of the Gospel.
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What a privilege it is to be investing so deeply in the new staff who are just launching into ministry
to students and faculty and to be so enriched myself in the process!

Grateful for your partnership,

Liz Kealy * Leadership Development Director Northeast Region * Cru
302-353-2025 * liz.kealy@cru.org



